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201 West Sycamore • Kokomo, Indiana 46901

PHONE (765)236-0600 • FAX (765)236-1873
July 26, 2017
Dear Shareholders and Friends,

Once again, I am privileged to present you with financial statements that compare very favorably to CFB’s peer group and indicate another strong year in progress for your bank. Overall, CFB assets grew by $31 million or 14.3% over the same period in 2016. Loan demand has continued to be strong and, as a result, we were able to grow loans by over $16 million compared to June 30, 2016. This equated to 9.4% loan growth. Additionally, growth in deposits totaled $29 million or 15.4%. A large portion of that deposit growth will be invested in new loans, as our commercial loan pipeline currently stands at approximately $33 million, a record for our bank. 
Earnings were slightly behind 2016 but still represent strong performance. Net interest income increased by 5.7% and, due to recoveries and continued strong performance in our loan portfolio, we were able to reduce our contribution to the reserve for loan and lease losses by $225,000, resulting in an increase in net interest income after provision for loan losses of 11.5% or nearly $500,000. Challenges in the mortgage market, largely driven interest rate increases and a shortage of homes for sale in the Howard County market, combined with reduced SBA lending, led to a 37% decrease in fees on loans sold. Also, as a result of some changes in regulations and market conditions, investment fee income was down for the period. Service charges on deposit accounts increased by 9% and other income increased by 10.6%. Largely as a result of staffing increases and increased consulting and legal fees, non-interest expense increased by 14.5% over prior year. We expect these increases to slow during the second half of the year. In total, net income was $29,664 less than last year. We are optimistic that we can exceed last year’s earnings by the end of 2017. Book value per share increased by $1.43 over prior year, same period and stood at $19.95 at June 30, 2017.
We continue to expand our presence in Hamilton County, with significant increases in both loans and deposits occurring over the last year. As I write this update, we are in final negotiations to acquire land for our first Westfield office. We are excited about the opportunities in Hamilton County and hope to replicate our Howard County successes in that market. We are also in the process of finishing up an expansion of our mortgage offices at Hoffer Street in Kokomo. This will allow a more comfortable working environment for our staff and will also allow for continued growth in mortgage lending.
We continue to invest in upgraded technology to keep pace with the rapid changes occurring in the financial world and, most importantly, we continue to invest in our people by offering educational, training and growth opportunities within our organization.

Thank you all again for your continuing support of CFB. It is truly appreciated. Should you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, the associated financial statements or anything else regarding CFB, I would welcome a call or visit to discuss them.

Sincerely,
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Robb Blume

CEO & President

Community First Bank of Indiana

Community First Financial Corporation
